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It takes a village to run a Town. If you have not run for office before, if you are new to town, if you’d like to meet people in town, if you’re newly retired and looking for a project, if you’re an expert, if you want to learn something new—please, consider running for office. In addition to the list below there are appointed committees that also could use help. Call Lisa at 548-9150 for information about being an elected or appointed official. Thank you. Really. 
Elected officials with expiring terms who are running again as well as new candidates for office are asked to submit substantive statements to the Newsletter editor at townclerk@leverett.ma.us or leave in Town Clerk box at Town Hall, by 1 March 2021.  Offices up for election are:

Assessors: One three-year term;
Board of Health: Two three-year terms;
Library Trustees: Two three-year terms;
Constable: One three-year term;
Finance Committee: One three-year term; 
Moderator: One three-year term;

Planning Board: Two five-year terms;

School Committee: One two-year term and one three-year term;

Select Board: One one-year term and one three-year term.
Assessors: Includes three elected Assessors. The primary responsibility is to assure that property assessments are established and maintained in a fair and equitable manner in accordance with state mandates, and to process warrants for real estate, personal property, forestry, and vehicle excise taxes. The office of the Assessors is the only elected position in town that has state-mandated qualifications that must be achieved within the first term of office. 
Board of Health: Primary duties relate to the protection of public health, promotion of sanitary living conditions, control of disease, and protection of the environment. The Board of Health oversees soil evaluation and perc tests and approves disposal systems (for new construction, additions, and repairs or replacements of existing systems), and applies well regulations. Meetings: two or more times per month.
Constable: Responsible for posting warrants for town meetings and elections. Constable is present during elections to ensure safety of polling place, buy the donuts, make the coffee, and entertain the voters and election workers.
Finance Committee: Oversees town spending. Works with Select Board prior to town meeting on budget issues; runs the annual budget hearing; approves (or not) expenditures from the Reserve Account. Meetings: several per year, more during the months of January-March when the next fiscal year budget is being drafted.

Library Trustees: Responsible for overseeing the library and establishing policies and plans to provide services to the community, and for determining final budgeting, and conducting public relations. The trustees value individuals who are team players, have a sense of humor, and are avid readers. Meetings: once per month (except in July and August). 

Planning Board: Writes zoning and subdivision bylaws. Members meet with individuals seeking to build or modify homes or divide land, and help decipher bylaws for the confused. Meetings: once a month (except in summer).

Select Board: Official governing body of the town, charged with setting policies and regulations which are not within the realm of Town Meeting. Members make appointments to ad hoc boards, committees, and commissions; work directly with police, fire, and highway departments; authorize town spending; call town meetings; set the warrant for Annual Town Meeting; develop town budget in cooperation with Finance Committee. ETC, ETC, ETC. Meetings: every other Tuesday.
School Committee: The School Committee meets once a month during the school year as a full group and each member may attend 1-2 more meetings a month depending on which sub-committee/roles they take on.  Our main role includes creating/managing the School Budget, participating in the Superintendent evaluation, and creating/reviewing school policies. 

NOTES FROM AROUND TOWN

• Dogs: 2021 dog licenses are in; form for license in this Newsletter. Dogs will be required to present a birth certificate, and 3 forms of ID to get a “Real Dog ID.”
• Candidates’ statements: Candidates for elected office must submit a statement of intent to the Newsletter by 1 March 2021. 
• The Highway Dept. will plow the parking areas at Conservation areas—after priority areas and some sleep.
• Please send your Valentine cards through the Leverett Post Office. Mail traffic will help keep it open.
• Applications for tax relief assistance (toward next property tax payment) can be obtained from and submitted to the Assessor’s Office. Deadline for submission is March 1.

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINES:

1 March (candidate statements only), 15 April, 

1 June 2021
Send news items, candidates’ statements, and a bouquet of freesia to Lisa Stratford, P.O. Box 300, Leverett, MA 01054 or e-mail to townclerk@leverett.ma.us Call 548-9150 for information and guidelines. 

SELECT BOARD


The disappearance of Richard Drury is troubling to say the least. He did a lot for the Transfer Station when he was in charge there and is greatly responsible for the robust recycling program that has won state and regional recognition. We appreciate the ongoing efforts led by the Leverett Police Dept. to figure out what happened. 


The town has received another Green Communities Grant which we are using to purchase the streetlights from Eversource and install LED bulbs which will save energy and money.  Look in this newsletter for more about the plans. Thanks again to Margie McGinnis, Town Administrator, who does such a great job at getting us grants.


Another grant we are looking is for $50,000 to install an electric vehicle charging station on town property. There have been several suggestions as to an optimum location. We are further investigating the details and will keep you posted.


We are in the new budget season and there are a lot of uncertainties around what revenue to expect from the state. The pandemic has created a big hole in state sales and income tax so a lot will depend on if and how much federal stimulus money will be made available. We have asked departments to keep any necessary increases to 1.5%.


The policing partnership with Wendell is going well. Currently we are operating on a memorandum of understanding (MOU) wherein Leverett provides Wendell with policing services on a “fee for service” basis. This fee covers “call response” services for Wendell; patrols in Wendell are an additional cost to the town. This MOU runs through the end of the fiscal year; we are working on a more permanent contract and will be getting free technical assistance from the state in forging and finalizing the agreement. Police regionalization in small towns may have to be the wave of the future as it seems that the state is phasing out part- time police trainings. Many small towns, such as Wendell, don’t need full-time police officers so combining forces makes sense.


I hope everyone is being careful and staying out of COVID’s line of fire. I look forward to vaccines being available to everyone so that society can get back to normal. I am grateful that our town employees have continued to get paid during this time but there are many people who have lost jobs and are in dire financial straits. The sooner we, as a society, can conquer this disease, the better. Thanks to the Board of Health which has been on top of the cases in Leverett and making sure that contact tracing happens.

Stay well and stay safe,

Julie Shively, for the Select Board

TOWN STREET LIST/CENSUS

Annual street list/census forms were sent to each household in town in January (on blue paper).  In order to remain active on the voting list, make accurate predictions of school population, and keep reliable records for emergency responders, it is important that these forms be returned quickly.  Please note that the political party designation next to a name on this form indicates that you are registered, and in which party.  This is not an official voter registration form.  No additions, deletions, or changes will be made to your voting status based on the street list form.  Call 548-9150 if you have questions about anything on the form.

Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk
Streetlights to be Replaced

Leverett has secured Green Communities funds to purchase the 33 streetlights found mostly at roadway intersections around town and in a couple of parking lots with the goal to replace the bulbs with LEDs bulbs for energy conservation purposes.  The new bulbs to be installed are planned to be Green Cobra Jr. LED Streetlight GCJ J-series.  A specification sheet for the new lights, as well as a copy of the grant narrative, can be found under the Energy Committee files on the website (www.leverett.ma.us).    If anyone would like to discuss the lighting change or ask additional questions about this project, please contact Margie McGinnis at townadministrator@leverett.ma.us or 413-548-9699.  The goal of the project is to switch the lights over to LEDs in the Spring of 2021.

Leverett Scholarship Committee News

The Leverett Scholarship Committee continues to support our students from Leverett as they move on to or through college. The committee uses its criteria of connections to and residence in Leverett, financial need, academic performance, and community service. Our 2018 recipient was Ethan Saxenian attending Middlebury College, the 2019 recipient was Alana Sacks attending Clark University, and in 2020 we supported Karta Khalsa as she started online at the Commonwealth College at UMass. These are the 20th, 21st and 22nd recipients of the scholarship.

Contributions by Leverett citizens have made these awards possible. The simplest way to contribute is using the check-off box on your real estate tax bill or paying on-line.  Thank you to all who have contributed to this fund.  

I would like to remind Leverett residents that we entertain applications from any student, young and not as young, pursuing post-secondary education. The Committee will consider students attending community college, trade school, or traditional four-year college.  Criteria to be considered when making awards are: financial need, length of residence in Leverett, service to the community, academic history, and career goals. Amherst Regional High School students apply through the high school while non-ARHS applicants can now find the application on the town’s website on the Scholarship Committee link.

We wish all our scholarship recipients well. 

Stuart Warner, Chair, Leverett Scholarship Committee

_______________________________
Community Preservation Committee
The Community Preservation Committee will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, March 3, 2021 at 7:00 pm (via Zoom link, which will be made available through the Town Clerk’s office), at which the proponents of the proposals for CPA funding will present their projects and be available to answer questions.  Two proposals for funding this year were submitted (for requests totaling $40,991). The proposals are:

1) From the Leverett Historical Commission, a request for $12,500, to continue support for its ongoing project, “A Sense of Where You Are,” and to produce three new programs on mill sites in Leverett.  

2) From the Leverett Historical Society, a request for $28,491 to inventory and archive the paper collections of the Moore’s Corner Schoolhouse Museum and the Field Family Museum.  The proposal includes funding for the purchase of 2 scanners, a computer and fireproof storage file and for assistance in the preservation process.  

After the public hearing, the Committee will vote on which proposal(s) to advance to Town Meeting.  The decision on whether to fund proposals is made by vote at Town Meeting.   At the March 3 meeting, the CPC will also take public comments on the draft CPC Annual Plan.   The proposals and draft Annual Plan are available for review at the Town Hall and on the Town website.

Again, this year, Leverett has received a 100% state match ($103,257) of funds raised through the town’s Community Preservation surcharge!   Leverett is one of only 11 municipalities in the entire state to receive this highest possible match, (out of 176 eligible cities and towns).

The Town has appropriated over $1.6 million for historic preservation, open space preservation and housing projects throughout the Town.  We welcome proposals and inquiries.  For more information or questions, contact CPC Chairperson Danielle Barshak at daniellebarshak@verizon.net.

Conservation Commission 

Leverett Pond Weed Management Proposal
Friends of Leverett Pond have submitted an application to the Leverett Conservation Commission and the MA Dept. of Environmental Protection for activities in managing nuisance aquatic vegetation. This is part of an on-going management project that Friends of Leverett Pond have been engaged in for decades. The application is being reviewed by the Conservation Commission for compliance with the Wetlands Protection Act. Activities proposed are:

· Herbicide use to reduce/retard invasive plants and control spread potential (8 acres);
· Mechanical weed and root removal to control invasive and nuisance vegetation (4 acres);
· Hand removal of invasive and nuisance aquatic vegetation;
· SCUBA removal of invasive and nuisance aquatic vegetation.
 
Weed removal is proposed for property owner waterfronts, access channels, the pool at the public access, and in other areas of the pond. The proposed management plan is for a 3-5-year period subject to review yearly by the Conservation Commission.

 
The Leverett Conservation Commission invites the public to attend the ongoing hearings (for the time being online video calls), review the publicly available submitted materials (available on the Conservation Commission webpage https://leverett.ma.us/), and ask questions and give your feedback. Leverett Pond is “owned” by the people of Massachusetts; we all have a stake in its future.

 
Meetings are on the first Monday of the month, check the town website calendar for meeting dates, times, and video call information. 

Town-wide Budget Hearing
March 16, 2021 at 7:00 pm

Meeting will be remote only. Please go to the town website for log-in information closer to the date of the hearing.
Leverett Municipal Light Plant (LMLP)

https://lmlp.leverettnet.net/> FAQ on website

Reminder:  Do Not Move the ONT  To protect the fiber cable from being broken please arrange to have one of the local electricians move the ONT if needed due to siding, painting, or other work.  The MLP has decided to cover the cost of the two electrician visits needed to remove and replace an ONT if we are notified before the work is begun with enough time to set up an electrician.  To arrange for an electrician, please call the LMLP at 413-548-9699.  

Protect your Aboveground Connection:  If your utilities connect to your house on poles aboveground, remember that trees are your biggest enemy.  It is the property owner’s responsibility to keep the path of power and fiber trimmed on your property.  Please take the time to walk your connection from the road to your house and prune trees/shrubs that are threatening your utility lines.  Big stuff can be reported to the power company, MLP and tree warden by filling out a TREE TRIM OR REMOVAL REPORT found on the top menu of the leverettnet website (www.leverettnet.net).  

Protect your Underground Connection:  If your utilities connect to your house underground and you plan to dig, take measures to protect the underground fiber that brings your LeverettNet telephone and Internet services.  It is the property owner’s responsibility to avoid damage to the fiber and the ONT and to pay for repairs to lines that are damaged.  Dig-Safe flagging is not effective with the underground glass fiber because metal detectors cannot detect glass.  Before you dig, contact the LMLP at 548-9699 or lmlp@leverett.ma.us with your street address to get a copy of the survey plan for your location. In addition, since the actual path of the cable is subject to conditions discovered in the course of the trenching work, it may not be as shown on the plan.  The best practice for digging anywhere between the roadway and the house ONT installation is to dig by hand for the first twelve inches of depth.  Underground drops are enclosed in an orange-colored conduit, buried approximately five to twelve inches below the surface. 
Cost Reminder  Remember that if you request an electrician or Collins to come and repair something at your house and the problem with service is determined to be your equipment or wiring, you will receive an invoice for that call.  Weekend calls are at double time or time and a half.

Rob Brooks (Interim Chair), George Drake and Tom Powers

Margie McGinnis, Manager

413-548-9699, lmlp@leverett.ma.us

Happy Birthday, Leverett!

The Leverett 250th Anniversary Committee and interested residents met on January 10. We started breaking into smaller committees to begin the planning process, but we still need a lot more residents to get involved in helping plan this big event. The next meeting will be held on the library lawn Sunday, April 18 at 3pm. Rain date Sunday, May 2 at 3pm. There is a new 250th email address: Celebrateleverett250@gmail.com
Library News

Leverett Library continues to provide curbside service for our community, and now we have extended hours! We now offer pickup on Tuesday and Thursday from 3:00-6:00 and Wednesday and Saturday from 10:00-3:00. If you haven’t tried curbside, now is the time! You can request items to pick up through the online catalog or by calling or emailing the library.  Crossword puzzles, jigsaw puzzles, trail maps, science kits, and toy kits for preschoolers can also be requested and picked up via curbside. Remember, if you don’t know what to read next, Sue and I are happy to put a bag of books together for you or your children to try. Another great way to find what to read next is to sign up for our Wowbrary emails. These weekly emails show you what new items we have available at the library. The library also brings you online resources to enjoy without leaving your home. With your library card, you can access ebooks and audiobooks through Libby, British TV and movies through AcornTV, and educational resources like the Great Courses. Feel free to give us a call and ask us how.
The library also has a full schedule of programs and activities. Take and Make Craft Kits for adults and kids, online Ukulele Strum-Alongs, StoryWalks along the trail, and a Mystery Book Club happen monthly. Online Qigong takes place every Monday and Wednesday morning. Winter Bingo card pickup happened through January 31. So if you picked up a card, be sure to get those “bingos” in by March 15 to be entered into a raffle. This month, from Feb 4 through 13 you can sign up for a Blind Date with a Book by filling out our form online, and we have an online workshop about decluttering on February 18. Be sure to sign up for that if you're growing tired of all the clutter at home! In the spring, Leverett Library will be participating in the Libraries in the Woods Community Read. This year we will be reading Station Eleven by Emily St. John Mandel. The Friends of Leverett Library make many of these programs possible. Details for all these coming events can be found on our website www.leverettlibrary.org and our Facebook page. 
Sue and I are always glad to help and answer questions about programs and resources. You can reach us at leverett@cwmars.org or 413-548-9220. We hope you are all staying safe, warm, and cozy these winter months.
-Misha Storm, Leverett Library Director
Leverett Energy Committee
     A new year asks for some reflection. When the energy committee was first active the compelling issue was providing practical guidance for ourselves in the art of reducing energy consumption and our electricity bills. Secondarily, but similarly compelling for most of us who wanted to serve on the committee, was securing green energy sources for town residents. Our contract with Colonial putting us in an aggregation offering options for non-fossil fuel generation at a rate lower than the default option (Eversource) was a good first step. We have recently learned that our Colonial provider has been evolving as we have and intends to make some changes (guaranteed to not add any confusion for the consumer [us]) including a lower rate for residents who receive the low-income discount on their monthly bills. One of the goals shared by all committee members is securing a site within our own town boundary for generating a truly local supply of 100% green energy. Big goal, very shrewd and dedicated people working on it, not happening overnight.
     Some committee members plan to take on the plastic waste issue. You might wonder what do plastics have to do with saving energy? Whatever solutions the world comes up with to confront this global emergency will use some form of energy, so the first step is reducing our use of plastic stuff. This action likely involves some personal "inconvenience" so we remind ourselves that the worldwide destruction of life and land caused by plastic waste is in a category more lethal than "inconvenience." Clever solutions are so likely--given the human talent for innovation--that one thing we can do responsibly is to publicize the reasons we must take this issue seriously.

In this new year we will take on several new projects. Besides establishing signs explaining the Town's recently approved anti-idling restrictions at sites most in need of this reminder, we plan to assist the Town in taking advantage of state funding for charging stations for electric vehicles. It is likely that one will be established at the library where people--not exclusively Leverett residents--will be able to set up individual accounts to pay for the service. In this way, we will be giving incentives for buying electric vehicles to non-residents at no cost to the town. Charging stations are also   connected to the committee's interest in establishing a micro-grid on Town property to supply residents with 100% local green energy. If more charging stations can be established it will be helpful to have residents suggest suitable sites around town. Possibilities include the Leverett Elementary School, the Safety Complex, and the Town Hall. Of course, charging stations are only desirable if the source of power Is not derived from fossil fuels, which means continued committee work urging people to let go their reliance on those sources. 

A major issue we all need to confront more effectively is the accelerating menace of plastic waste. Some committee members will take on this issue in a determined way this year. This problem is a global one first and a local one second. We plan to convey the most reliable information about the lethal and wide-spread consequences of plastic, especially of single-use plastic, currently being vigorously and deceptively promoted by corporations resistant to giving up profits from traditional sources. This information will provide context and incentives for examining our own routine use of plastic in our kitchens, schools, and everywhere else. We hope to solicit ideas for eliminating most plastic from our everyday life. Most of our activity will focus on local problems and solutions. We are consulting with our own Transfer Station workers who are dealing directly with patterns of re-cycling that have lost their efficacy.  Please take time to notice your own household use of plastics and be prepared to join us in listing ways you have reduced the volume of plastic in your everyday lives at home, school, work, and play. 

Portia Weiskel for the Energy Committee, 548-9737

pweiskel@post.harvard.edu
Brooke and Shirley Thomas, George Lockwood, Peggy Wolff, Cynthia Thomas, Richard Nathhorst
News from the School Committee
What a school year this has been so far!  We have been working hard since the summer to figure out how to safely bring students back to LES during a pandemic. It is a complex problem in a landscape that’s constantly changing. 
We are fortunate to have fresh air ventilation, lots of PPE’s, reduced class sizes for social distancing (students are to remain 6 feet apart at all times), and an amazing dedicated staff of teachers and administrators who have worked tirelessly to implement quality remote learning for all grade levels. 
Thankfully our school is set up with some advantages: we have a solid and well-maintained ventilation system and many doors, so staff and students can exit and enter through different locations to minimize contact. A team from the school (school administration, a small group of teachers, and a school committee rep.) meets weekly with the school nurse and the Leverett Board of Health to look at current COVID conditions in the town and area and makes recommendations to the Superintendent as to possible next steps. 
We have already welcomed grades K-2 back into the school for half days. They come in the morning and go home before lunch. In the afternoon they participate in remote learning. The rest of the students are all participating in full day remote learning. We hope to welcome back more students for half days in the school soon as we continue within the hybrid phase of our reopening plan.
This year we welcomed Annie Foley Ruiz as our interim principal while we work to find a permanent one.  Annie has been working tirelessly to lead the school through adapting to pandemic conditions and has displayed amazing leadership in a time when challenge after challenge keeps coming her way.  We are very happy to have her onboard. 
We would like to extend our thanks to the Leverett Education Foundation for the coordination of the Many Safe Returns fundraising campaign they did.  The school has been given a generous grant from them to help with this year’s extraordinary pandemic related expenses. Many thanks to you, our community members, who donated to the foundation. You’ve helped to make an already financially challenging year a little bit easier. 
We’d also like to thank Dean Cycon, of Dean’s Beans for his generous donation of an industrial refrigerator for our kitchen.
 
You can find more information about the school committee on the schools website: http://leverettschool.org/school_information/school_committee. There are meeting agendas and past meeting minutes there, as well as contact information for the members of the committee.  We meet on the first Mondays of the month and are meeting remotely right now. You can find information on how to join us via the calendar on the town’s website.  As with any town board or committee, you’re always welcome.  Please feel free to email us with any questions you might have about the School Committee.  
On behalf of the Leverett Elementary School Committee,
Craig Cohen, Chair  (cohenc@leverettschool.org)
Bethany Seeger, Vice Chair  (seeger@leverettschool.org)
COVID-Related Grant Opportunities
MassDevelopment's Commonwealth Places has a new funding round to support economic recovery from COVID-19 through community placemaking. The purpose is to support projects that create destinations for residents and visitors to shop or dine. Eligible applicants are non-profits and other community groups. They can apply for seed grants (between $250 to $7,500) or implementation grants (up to $10,000 unmatched, or up to $50,000 matched by crowdfunding donations).  Applications are being accepted on a rolling basis until June 30, 2021. For more details, go to: https://www.massdevelopment.com/what-we-offer/real-estate-services/commonwealth-places
Also, the Regional Micro-enterprise Assistance Program (RMAP) is continuing to accept applications for forgivable loans up to $10,000 from small businesses with five or fewer employees who are income eligible and who can demonstrate a COVID loss. The RMAP is funded from a CDBG award to the City of Greenfield, and is open to eligible businesses based in Bernardston, Buckland, Charlemont, Colrain, Conway, Deerfield, Erving, Gill, Greenfield, Hawley, Heath, Leverett, Leyden, Montague, New Salem, Northfield, Orange, Shelburne, Shutesbury, Sunderland, Warwick, Wendell and Whately.  The program is administered by the Franklin County Community Development Corporation.  Applications will be reviewed on a first come, first serve basis and until the funds are depleted. For more details, go to: https://www.fccdc.org/covid-recovery-micro-enterprise-assistance-program/
Thank You, Leverett!
Thanks to the generosity of Leverett residents, and the contributions made by organizations, businesses, and individuals both inside and outside of Leverett, the Many Safe Returns Fund exceeded its goal of raising $30,000 to help Leverett Elementary School respond to the unprecedented expenses made necessary by the pandemic.
More than $20,000 has now been granted to LES to meet 17 specific requests for expenditures to support both remote and in-person learning, including technology hardware ($7,500), technology software ($4,260), professional development ($3,000), curriculum and instructional materials ($5,955), and in-person learning resources ($1,735).  The remainder of the money raised through the fund drive is being held pending further determinations of financial need as the school transitions to full in-person learning.  We will continue to report to the town as additional grants are made from the Fund.
The Leverett Education Foundation, and the LES PTO, want to express our deep appreciation to everyone who helped meet this extraordinary challenge.
LEF Fireside Forum:

Challenges to Funding Understanding Our School Budget
Sunday, February 21, 7:30 p.m. via Zoom
The Leverett Education Foundation invites you to our virtual fireside for a conversation with Selectman Tom Hankinson, Finance Committee member Jed Proujansky, and School Committee member Bethany Seeger. Beside a crackling Zoom fire, these knowledgeable neighbors will explain the budgetary process in our town, answer questions, and help us understand why it’s so hard to make the school budget work as well as we’d like. 
Register for the forum on Facebook, or by emailing us at info@leveretteducationfoundation.org, and we'll deliver hot cocoa to you!
More information (+ Zoom link) at our website: www.leveretteducationfoundation.org
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APPLICATION: 2021 DOG LICENSE
Renewal ________ or New _______ license
Name of owner













Phone






Address























Name of dog














 Age







Breed















Color






Male ($10.00)


Neutered Male ($5.00)


Female ($10.00)


Spayed female* ($5.00)


Send check payable to Town of Leverett, business-size self-addressed stamped envelope, proof of rabies immunization, and proof of spaying to Town Clerk, Box 300, Leverett 01054.  Documents will be returned with license.

Dogs must be licensed on or before April 1st! Thank you.
FRIENDS OF THE LEVERETT LIBRARY

Many thanks to all who participated in the first ever on-line Holiday Basket Auction. Through the annual membership drive the Friends are able to provide funding for many of the library’s on-line program offerings and needed equipment.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/MEMBERSHIP CALENDAR YEAR 2021 NEW MEMBERS WELCOME!

Please complete form and send to the library at: Box 250 Leverett, MA 01054

Circle membership type:       Individual $10    Family $20    Patron $50    Lifetime $200

If your membership is other than “individual” please tell us how many people should be listed in our statistics for your membership (e.g. family of 4): __________________

NAME___________________________________________TELEPHONE__________________

ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________________

EMAIL___________________________________________________________________________________________We ask for your email address so that we can send an acknowledgement of your membership and very occasionally send you information about events and our annual meeting.  We are not allowed to access your email address from library patron records and we will not share your email address with anyone.  Please make checks payable to “Friends of the Leverett Library” or “FoLL.” ALL DUES AND DONATIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE
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